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Hello CPAA Members,  
 

      Please join us for our next CPAAA General Meeting on Thursday, August 14.  
We will have our usual law enforcement segments and cover our past and  
future events. 

      I will also appoint three people for our nominating committee.  If you are 
wanting to serve on the committee, please let me know.  Also, please consider 
which other office you may want to throw your hat into! 

     Since August is notorious for being warm, I will bring some ice cold lemonade. 
If you are able to bring a snack to share, we would love to have it.   “Happy 
Hour” starts at 6:30 p.m., so please come early to enjoy our delicious treats.  

      Larry McDaniel 
                                        President of the CPAAA South Chapter 

NEXT MEETING - AUGUST 14, 2025 
 
 

Grace Union Church, 3900 Union Road, St. Louis, MO 63125 
 

Our CPAAA General Meeting will start at 7:00 p.m.  
Refreshments & Social Time will start at 6:30 p.m. 

We are looking forward to seeing everyone! 
 

Please join us as we recognize and honor the  
Officers of the Quarter for the 3rd Quarter of 2025 

They will be receiving a plaque and a monetary gift. 
 

 3rd Precinct (Affton Southwest)   4th Precinct (South County) 
      Officer Kent Hileman                     Officer Jenisha Jones    

 

    Our guest speaker will be Highway Safety Unit P.O. Micah Stofferahn.  

 
 
 

 

 

Save The Date 
 

Thursday, December 4, 2025 
 

Andre's South ~ 4254 Telegraph Road 
Cash Bar 6:30 p.m.   Dinner 7:00 p.m. 

 
 

 More information coming soon! 



 

 

 

  

  

 
Hello All, 
 

     I hope everyone is having a good summer, and like 
usual, it has gone by way too fast!  I’m sure everyone is 
ready for some cooler temps, though. Especially after 
those extreme heat waves we had recently.  
 

     During these summer months, it is typical for our call 
volume to increase a bit. There are many reasons for 
the increase in calls, such as more people travelling on 
the roads to and from summer activities or vacations, 
which can result in an increase in traffic accidents. More 
people attending parties or hanging out at the local 
tavern, which can result in an increase in disturbances, 
DWI’s, and accidental injuries. Even those extreme heat 
waves we get in the summer can cause irritability and 
tempers to flare in some people, leading to peace  
disturbances and sometimes even assaults.  
 

    With the increase in calls, we can still maintain the 
same level of service. One way we are able to maintain 
the same level of service is with the help of our awe-
some School Resource Officers (SRO’s).  During the 
summer months, SRO’s help supplement patrol duties 
while school is out, which is always much appreciated. 
Another way is because we have an awesome CPAAA 
chapter who generously BBQs for us every summer.  
 

    All the Officers who were working on the day of the 
BBQ were extremely thankful to the CPAAA members 
who braved the heat to provide delicious food and  
desserts.  These kinds of gestures really help improve 
morale and show firsthand the support we receive 
from the community.  
 

     Officer Kappler, Officer Vineyard and I have had the 
pleasure of attending many community events over the 
past few months. Just to name a few, we assisted with 
Cop on a Rooftop for Special Olympics, Flag Day  
ceremony at Oakville Elks Lodge, multiple school picnic 
parades, touch-a-truck, precinct tours, National Night 
Out, and neighborhood association meetings.  It is  
always rewarding being able to interact with the  
community at these events.  

 We look forward to  
 seeing everyone at  
 the upcoming General 
 Meeting.  As always,  
 we thank you for your  
 continued support! 
                                                             

Officer Daniel Rehagen                                                                  
and the Officers of the 

    South County Precinct 

Hello CPAAA Members,  
 
     We hope all CPAAA members have been stay-
ing safe and enjoying this nice hot summer 
weather! 
 
    Once the calendar turned to June, all the local 
schools went on summer break, which meant 
our School Resource Officers went back to our 
Precinct beats to assist with patrol.  This was a 
big help during the summer months because the 
School Resource Officers provided a boost in 
staffing, especially during months when officers 
like to take vacations with their families and 
friends.  
 
     On June 25th,  the Affton Southwest Precinct 
Officers enjoyed a fantastic BBQ provided by 
you, members of the CPAAA.  Police Officers and 
Personnel, on both the day shift and night shift, 
came into the Precinct and grabbed a pork steak 
or bratwurst, along with some delicious sides 
and desserts.  We all appreciated this great meal 
from your organization.  There was even enough 
food leftover for some officers the next day as 
well! 
 
     The planning and preparation for the Affton 
Days Parade has already begun.  The parade is 
scheduled for Saturday, September 20, 2025, 
and will start at 10:00 a.m. at Affton High School. 
The parade will end at Bayless High School.  We 
may have opportunities to volunteer this year to 
assist the police department with the parade, so 
please pay attention to your emails! 
 
     We hope everyone continues to stay safe and 
we look forward to seeing everyone at the next 
General Membership meeting on August 14th! 
 

Lieutenant Shawn McGuire 
and the Officers of the 

Affton-Southwest Precinct 
Cross Hearts BBQ Donation 



  
      
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 www.cpaaasouth.com      

Our website gives you up-to-date information regarding the 
dates of our upcoming events and volunteer  

opportunities.  As we are apprised of events and the need for 
volunteers, we will send an e-blast as well as post the  

information on the website. You can also see newsletters, 
minutes, photos & other CPAAA information.  Also, be sure to 

check out each precinct’s Facebook page!    
Thank you, Jim Fesler, for taking care of our CPAAA website! 

 
 

                    CPAAA MERCHANDISE 
 

If you would like to order  
CPAAA Merchandise, our local  

vendor is Dot the I Embroidery. 
 

Please visit our website  
for more information. 

 

                     www.cpaaasouth.com 
 

(click on MORE and select MERCHANDISE)  
to download order form and instructions.   

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

If you are volunteering to work at an event,  
please contact our volunteer coordinator. 

 

Karen Hernandez ~ 314-925-8866  
 
 

Karen will return phone calls and emails in  
the order which she received them. 

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  • 
May 16, 2025 

•  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  •  • 

The St. Louis County Police Dept. 
went all out as they helped raise 
awareness and funds for Special 
Olympics Missouri.  This event 

was held at The Dunkin’ in  
Oakville.  Look at our very own 
Officer Rehagen going the extra 

mile with his fishing pole and  
collection cup!  Thank you to all  
of the Officers for making this 
year’s Cop on Top a success!! 

CPAAA President, Larry McDaniel, 
stopping by Dunkin’ to support our 

St. Louis County Police Officers. 
Fun was had by all! 

  

Destination is Missouri's National Veterans  
Memorial in historic Perryville, Missouri 

Sunday, September 28th, 2025 
 

CPAAA will be working registration  
from 8:30 –10:30 a.m. 



 

 

Thank you to the entire BBQ Team, Dessert  
Bakers and Volunteers who helped with setup, 
serving and cleanup.  A very special Thank You 

to Christ Memorial for having us again this year.   

Hats off to our Master 
BBQ Team and our  
wonderful CPAAA  
Volunteers as we  

provided food and  
desserts for the  

3rd & 4th Precincts.    
 

The Officers and Staff 
really enjoyed the food 
and appreciate all the 

support. 


